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ST ALBANS STRIDERS - AGM MINUTES
THURSDAY 3RD OCTOBER 2013
8.15pm

1. Acceptance of Minutes of 4th October 2012 AGM 
Acceptance of the minutes was proposed by Jack Brooks and seconded by Laura Hawkins.
2. Matters Arising 
· New race clock/timing system
At the last AGM, there was a discussion about whether we should invest in a new clock or chip-timing system and approval was given for the committee to look into it and spend up to £5000. A few members of the committee looked at possible options and it was decided that we will not make an investment at this point, as a new clock would cost around £2000 and our clock is still working, so we will probably buy another one when it eventually stops working. We currently make around £250 per year from renting out the clock. Chip-timing was also looked at but it is much cheaper to hire it for our races than to buy our own.
3. Chairman’s Report 
Sheryl reflected on what has been another great year for the club. Two years ago we had 325 members and we now have 529; the club has grown a lot, so we must be doing something right. 

Participation in the Mid-Week Road Race League and cross country leagues has increased, partly due to our merging with St Albans AC. Average participation in the Chiltern League has increased from 19 to 43 per race and we won division 2, so this year we will be in division 1. Sunday League participation also increased and the club did well in the Herts cross-country championships, with the men coming 1st and the women coming 3rd. Sheryl thanked Ed Blake and Lucy Waterlow for all their hard work promoting the cross-country races. Average participation in the Mid-Week League has also increased from 63 to 74 per race. We were the winning club overall, with both men’s and women’s teams winning and men’s and women’s vet teams coming 2nd. Sheryl thanked Deirdre Heydecker and Tom Crouch for all their work promoting the races and encouraging so many Striders to take part.

Although Parkrun isn’t an official Striders event it is worth mentioning all the Striders that help make it happen every week.  It’s a great platform for new runners but also those looking to sharpen their speed. Thanks to Doug Bates’ leadership along with Peter Blackaller and new Race Director Richard Sved plus all the other Strider volunteers.
This year we hosted two big races. The Fred Hughes 10 in January was unfortunately cancelled because of the poor weather, which was very disappointing, but Sheryl thanked Stuart Middleton and his team for all their work both before and after the race was due to take place. She also thanked John Jones for once again organising a successful 10k race in May. Unfortunately numbers decreased this year, which may be due to the increase in entry fee, but we may also need to consider changing the date, as this is a very popular time of year for 10k races.
Much effort has been put into supporting new members. 50 people have come through Get Started this year and Sheryl thanked Helen Varley and Becky Alexander for all their work on this. This year we will run one Get Started course in the spring. We have run ‘Striders Essentials’ sessions for new members, sent people on Leadership in Running Fitness courses and 5 people have undertaken defibrillator training, as we now have one in the track building. 

Press coverage has been fantastic, thanks to Jack Brooks, with the support of Colin Braybrook. We’ve had lots of great social events including the annual dinner, post-race get-togethers, pub evenings and tea nights thanks to Claire Kremer and Tina Tremaine. There is also a lot more variety on offer on club nights, including different pace/distance road runs, hill reps, additional interval sessions and, more recently, a head-torch trail run.

Looking forward there will need to be continued focus on managing the growth and size of the club and ensuring a good infrastructure to support it.  There will be an increased need for even more volunteers as run leaders perhaps even coaches to help on the track.  The committee is always open to new ideas and suggestions. There will be several changes to the committee this year, but this will be a good thing as new people will bring new energy and ideas.  The club is in great shape and the new committee will be a terrific team.
4. Treasurer’s Report
Howard reported that there was a surplus of just over £9000 on the Fred Hughes 10, after provision for discounted entry for next year following this year’s cancellation, which was a big increase. Places sold out despite the higher price. Income from the 10k was similar to last year. We will be giving £5000 to our chosen charity (Special Olympics) this year, meaning that the club has made a £593.40 surplus.
Expenditure has been similar to the previous year, but track and hall hirings have increased, as have affiliation fees. There has been a deficit on social events, in part due to a fantastic annual dinner last year.

We have £46,700 in our bank account, with £28,000 in a high interest bond, and we are always open to suggestions as to how to invest this money back into the club. We could spend more money but still be careful with it.

Andy Auld suggested that some money could be spent on subsidising the cost of high visibility tops for club members. We could also offer a reduced membership fee for people who volunteer or do things for the club, which is something the committee is already looking in to.

Sheryl thanked Howard for all his hard work and Howard thanked Heather Blamire-Brown (previous auditor) and Brendan Cashman (current auditor) for their help during his time as treasurer.

5. Membership Update
Alison first of all thanked members for getting to grips with electronic membership renewal and payment. We are one of the best value for money clubs in the world! Membership has increased from 450 to 529 this year and 41% are new members. 56% of members are men and 44% are women, but more new members are male. The number of members with EA affiliation has decreased from 54% to 42%, because of the increase in the affiliation fee. 
Alison shared a few interesting facts about our membership: 96 members are in household memberships, 63% of our members are vets (women over 35 and men over 40), 2 of our members were born when World War II broke out, we have 2 former Olympians and we are sadly down from 3 Brendans to 2!

6. Election of Officers
Sheryl noted that there are several changes to the committee this year (nominees listed below). Helen and Becky have both stepped down from their role as Get Started Directors, so there will be a new leadership team made up of Paul, Chris, Kim and Emma. 
John has stepped down from his role as Team Manager and it was decided that this role was not necessary, because of the cross-country and road captains, so instead we will have a new Club Champs Manager role, taken on by Graham Smith. Graham noted that there is not enough competition in club champs, especially amongst the men, partly because there is a heavy bias towards the start of the year (cross-country), so this year he may introduce a new competition on the side, focussed on age-graded performance. The coming year’s races will be announced soon.
Sheryl is stepping down from her role as Chair, to be replaced by Stuart. The Deputy Chair role will then be filled by Laura Hawkins and the FH10 Race Director role will be filled by Lucy Stern and Mandy Attree. Lucy Martin is stepping down from her role as Secretary, to be replaced by Jean Smullen and Howard is stepping down from his role as Treasurer, to be replaced by Wendy Webster. Tom is stepping down from his role as Men’s Road Captain, to be replaced by Mark Castleton, and Nick Bradley will be taking over from John Jones as 10k Race Director for the 2015 race.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

CHAIR – Stuart Middleton (NOMINEE)

DEPUTY CHAIR – Laura Hawkins (NOMINEE)

SECRETARY – Jean Smullen (NOMINEE)

TREASURER – Wendy Webster (NOMINEE)

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY - Alison Campbell (incumbent)

SOCIAL SECRETARY - Claire Kremer (incumbent)

WEBMASTER - Hallam Smallpeice (incumbent)

XC CAPTAINS - Lucy Waterlow, Ed Blake (incumbents)

ROAD CAPTAINS - Deirdre Heydecker (incumbent), Mark Castleton (NOMINEE)

TEAM MANAGER - John Ockenden (incumbent)

COACHING & DEVELOPMENT/KIT - Gladstone Thompson (incumbent)

ASSOCIATE COMMITTEE

COACH - Mike Jubb (incumbent)

PUBLICITY DIRECTOR - Jack Brooks (incumbent)

CATERING - Tina Tremaine (incumbent)

BLOG/NEWSLETTER EDITOR - Kate Webb (incumbent)

MARSHALLS’ CO-ORDINATOR - Peter Blackaller (incumbent)

FH10 RACE DIRECTORS – Mandy Attree, Lucy Stern (NOMINEES)

SAS 10k RACE DIRECTORS - John Jones (incumbent), Nick Bradley (NOMINEE – from 2015)

MWRRL RACE DIRECTOR - Steve Alexander (incumbent)

SUNDAY LEAGUE XC RACE DIRECTOR - Colin Braybrook (incumbent)

HANDICAPPER - Ray Marshall (incumbent)

GET STARTED DIRECTORS – Paul Cremins, Chris Davies, Kim Dickson, Emma Halldearn (NOMINEES)

CLUB CHAMPS MANAGER – Graham Smith (NOMINEE)

 

AUDITOR - Brendan Cashman (incumbent)

Jack Brooks proposed and Mike Reibscheid seconded the acceptance of all the roles listed above, and Sheryl welcomed all the new committee members.
7. Nominations for Annual Awards & Annual Charity
Lucy reminded members that the deadline for sending nominations for annual awards to her is 21st October. The winners will be announced at the annual dinner and tickets are now on sale (120 available).
The committee will soon be requesting nominations for the annual charity.
8. A.O.B.
Brendan raised the issue of communication, as it seems that many members are now using the Facebook page instead of the forum to post things, but some members are not on Facebook. There must be some way of linking the two so that posts appear on both. The committee will discuss this with Hallam. 
Tina noted that the lock-up needs sorting out, as there are catering items on the floor in bags and boxes which really need to be put on shelves, so any volunteers to put up some shelving would be greatly appreciated. 

Lastly, Stuart thanked Sheryl for the brilliant job she has done as Chair, having been somewhat thrown into the role.  Sheryl closed the meeting by thanking Howard, Stuart, Lucy, Alison and Tina for all their hard work helping to prepare for the AGM and the committee for all their great work during the year.
The meeting concluded at approximately 9:20pm.
